Lower Milford Township
Lehigh County, Pennsylvania
Board of Supervisors
November 21, 2024 Regular Meeting
MINUTES

Present: Ellen Koplin, Chair; Lowell Linde, Vice-Chair; Timothy Cougle, Su
Cappuccio, Township Solicitor; Emily Fucci, Township Administrator/Secs
of the Public.

The meeting was called to order at 6:37PM by Koplin.
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.
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Motion by Lde to approve the Treasurer’s report as of October 31, 2024 as read. Seconded by
Cougle and ungnimously approved.

Motion by Couéle to authorize paying the November 2024 bills. Seconded by Linde and
unanimously approved.

Motion by Linde to accept the Administrator Report for November 21, 2024, the Zoning report
for October 2024, the Public Works report for October 2024, the Administrative Assistant report
for October 2024 and the Macungie Ambulance report for September and October 2024,
Seconded by Cougle and unanimously approved.

Lower Milford Township Fire Company No. 1 representative Ed Miller informed the Board that
the Fire Company was hosting a Christmas Movie Matinee event on December 14" starting at
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noon and that a new hoagie supplier was found to allow them to continue monthly hoagie sales.
Discussion was held on updates for the Lehigh County radio upgrade.

Under Old Business:

Fucci and Cappuccio confirmed they have not received any recent responses from the property
owners on Janes Lane. Motion by Cougle to authorize advertisement of the required ordinance
and move forward with vacating Janes Lane in December. Seconded by Linde and unanimously
approved.

Koplin announced a 1'esp0nsc was received from the PA Turnpike Commissign.on the

the necessary steps be taken to allow for additiona!mtruc
on PennDOT roadways adjacent to Townsln

Discussion was held on restricting truck trdf
received from Cowan on performing a traf:

Way. The Board requested a quote be
curved part of the road.

Discussion was held on correspordence fecei 1 /p er Hanover Township residents
requesting a truck restriction oft Wasser Road. A conséisus was tecewed that no truck restriction
will be placed on Wasser

No action
proposal.

Motion by Lindé€ to aceept resolution 2024-12 to establish an addition to the agricultural security
area. Seconded by Cougle and unanimously approved. Koplin requested the property owner
consolidate their lots before preserving.

Motion by Linde to accept resolution 2024-13 acknowledging the confidentiality of incident
dispatch reports. Seconded by Cougle and unanimously approved. Cougle explained the
resolution is required to receive 911 notifications from Lehigh County,

Motion by Cougle to approve resolution 2024-14 requesting a Statewide Local Share Assessment
Grant for the purchase of radios for Lower Milford Township Fire Company No. 1. Seconded by

Linde and unanimously approved.
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Motion by Cougle to approve resolution 2024-15 requesting a Statewide Local Share Assessment
Grant for the HVAC replacement for Lower Milford Township Fire Company No. 1, Seconded
by Linde and unanimously approved.

Motion by Cougle to oppose docket no. 24-16, appeal of S. Joseph and Nonna Litvak, and have
the Township Solicitor attend the hearing. Seconded by Linde and unanimously approved,

Motion by Linde to oppose docket no. 24-17, appeal of Shane McGann and Jeanne McGann, and
have the Township Solicitor attend the hearing. Seconded by Cougle and unanimously approved.

Motion by Linde to accept the resignation of Christopher Yetter from the Zoni aring Board,

Seconded by Cougle and unanimously approved.

Under Correspondence:

Koplin announced the November 2024 social security newslette

December 1, 2024,

Koplin announced the complaint v
would like to write a response t

Koplin announced the DEP ubli
Winter Fertilizer Use Regftictio

Respectfully Submitted,

A ; S ,
E%hily Fuccj”
Township Secretary



